
1

 Chair		  Don Watton
 Deputy Chair	 Kerry Hughes
 Editorial Team:	 Don Watton, Paul Heck, 
		  Vicki Kirss, Emmanuelle Harrington
 Secretary	 Bev Watton
 Treasurer/Ads	 Margaret Macks - pmcmacks@bigpond.net.au
 Newsletter	 Paul Heck 0410 470 309 	 Vicki Kirss 0412 364 180
 Postal Address:	 409 Cherry Gardens Rd., Cherry Gardens SA 5157
 CC email address:	 cherrychatter@yahoo.com
 Website:	 http://cherrychatter.org.au

 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

that are involved in the running of the 
hall, on behalf of the community. The 
Council provides an annual Mainte-
nance Grant to assist in the upkeep, 
and the committee is charged with 
raising funds to meet all other costs. 
The hall is the venue for a number 
of local activities, including the Anzac 
Day breakfast, following the service at 
the Memorial Gardens, and the Cher-
ry Church Christmas Carols. The hall 
is available for hire, and we would en-
courage local people to make use of 

the hall for functions. Hire rates are 
very reasonable, and discounts are 
provided for hall members. Member-
ship is just $5 a year or $12 for a fam-
ily.
The hall is an important asset of the 
community, and has a proud history. 
We have established a photo array in 
the foyer; please feel free to browse 

 EDITORIAL

The Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall 
Committee has, as one of its main 

objectives, the running of a number 
of functions each year to provide an 
opportunity for the local communi-
ty to come together. For the past 2 
years the current committee has held 
a Community Campfire in August / 
September, and intends to hold an-
other this year (watch for details) and 
will hold the second Community Din-
ner on 30th June this year. Last year 
the dinner was a sell-out, and we had 

many encouraging comments from 
those who attended. In this issue of 
the Cherry Chatter you will find a 
flyer providing more information on 
the dinner, and you are encouraged to 
book early as we expect to have an-
other full house.
Note that bookings are essential 
and will close on June 15th unless 
sold out earlier.
The Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall is 
one of only a few halls in the Onkapa-
ringa Council area which is NOT 
Council owned. (It is, in fact, owned by 
the Community of Cherry Gardens.) 
This means that the voluntary Com-
mittee, voted in by the Hall Members 
at the AGM each year, is responsible 
for the upkeep, maintenance, repairs 
and all the other myriad of activities 

RAINFALL REPORT
April 2018			   77.0
April 2017			   72.4
Average for April			  71.2

Rainfall end April 2018		  120.6
Rainfall end April 2017		  198.8
Average for April			  166.8

next time you are there. If you have 
any photos of historical interest in 
connection with the district, we would 
welcome your contact.
To keep in touch with what is hap-
pening at the hall, you can befriend us 
on Facebook (https://www.facebook.
com/cherrygardens/)
For membership or any other enqui-
ries contact Bill on 0433 656 803 or 
Terry on 0414 824 110.

Next meeting on Tuesday 12 June at 
7.30pm Marg and Peter Macks’
Articles to be received 5th of each month

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/
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The Cherry Chatter is also on Facebook, 
so please ‘Like’ us...
https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

HAPPY BIRTHDAYSPLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

 JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens:	 Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
			   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East: 	 Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
			   Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411
Aberfoyle Park: 		 SA MP Nat Cooke Office Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood: 		  Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779
			   Office of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. 
			   JP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP’s work at no charge, so please call first to book an appointment

Margy Pillar
Gill Sims	
Jenni Edwards
Jim Powell
Margeurite Smith
Sheryl Glassmith
Mack  Porter-Wright
Jane McCarthy
Graham Dellow

JUNE

 HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more information 
phone 8270-2232

 GARDEN CLUB										          --> contd p.4
Meetings are held in the Cherry Gar-
dens Uniting Church, at 7:30pm on 
the 2nd Monday evening, from January 
to November 
President:
Ray Wise: raywise@hotmail.com.au
0405 273 003
Secretary:
Shirley Callaghan:
shirleyc5159@gmail.com
0403 801 916
Treasurer
Glynis Brown	 8383 6271

NEXT MEETINGS
Monday 18th June Kevin Bowden 
will speak on Camellias, Stangate 
House and its history.
Monday 9th July Winter Warm-
ers; an evening of soup and slices. 
Please bring a gardening tip or trick 
you can share with others.

GEORGE’S GARDENING SUG-
GESTIONS FOR JUNE 2018

Plant seedlings of broccoli, cabbage, 
cauliflower, and lettuce, keep weeds 
down around these vegetables, espe-
cially onions as they don’t like compe-
tition. Broad beans can still be sown, 
as well as parsley seed.
In the flower garden, plant seedlings of 
delphiniums, dianthus, linaria and stat-
ice, snapdragons and Iceland poppies. 
Potted chrysanthemums are often out 
at bargain prices after Mother’s Day 
and are still flowering - trim spent 
flowers, give them a feed and plant 
out in the garden when all flowers are 
finished.
Divide agapanthus, plant bulbs of hip-
peastrum but you may not get flowers 
for a couple of years as they like to be 
crowded.

You can start pruning deciduous fruit 
trees now. Remove suckers from be-
low the graft on ornamental and fruit-
ing trees as well as on roses to pre-
vent the rootstock from taking over
Exclamations, sounds of wonder and 
amazement were elicited from our 
members when Paul Frost from the 
Bee Keepers’ Society of SA took us 
on a journey of discovery of the amaz-
ing life of Western Honey bees – Apis 
Mellifera.
Who hasn’t stood and watched bees 
busily buzzing around, gathering nec-
tar from flowers in the morning? In 
their simplicity they give us no clue 
that we are in fact observing an in-
credibly complex nectar harvesting 
and storage machine. All bees are part 
of a really tightly run ship – their hive. 
Most bees you see are female worker 

Martin Weir
Bill Semple
Paul Heck
Rob Walker
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 CFS NEWS

Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners!
Yay! The season has broken at last. 
Some welcome rain for the paddocks. 
Ground cover would have been real-
ly down due to the long dry, leaving 
lovely bare patches for those pesky 
weeds to come through. No rest for 
the wicked or the horse owner! Most 
of the more common weeds that will 
be coming through will be cape weed 
(black and yellow daisy flower), plan-
tain, dandelion (plain bright yellow 
flower) and salvation jane (broad base 
with purple flowers on a spike). These 
all come under the heading of broad-
leaf plants due to the broad leaf base 
at ground level. They are real survivors 
and easily outcompete normal grasses 
given a chance. Dock is also includ-
ed in this list and gets a tall reddish 
spike of seeds. Capeweed and jane 
are relatively easy to pull out when 
the ground is dampish, but the others 
tend to have a long stubborn root that 
is quite difficult to pull out unless the 
ground is really boggy. Being an ear-
ly bird definitely pays off with weeds, 
so getting in there before they get a 
chance to take over makes the job so 
much easier. If, due to time constraints 
you have missed the boat, then selec-
tive spraying is another option. And 
if that is also too hard, then paying a 
contractor to do the job can work 
too, especially if you are on a broad 
acreage. 

Horses tend to be browsers, so they 
will have a nibble at most things. If 
there is enough of good pasture avail-
able, then this is not a problem, but if 
not they can develop a taste for the 
more risky stuff such as salvation jane. 

Unfortunately, the toxins from the 
jane stay in the horse’s system indefi-
nitely (eg like lead in a human) and can 
accumulate. In extreme cases, deaths 
have occurred due to this accumu-
lation. So do take the time to have 
a walk around your horse’s pasture 

 OVER THE STABLE DOOR
and see what is coming up. If there is 
something you don’t recognise, then 
the Mount Lofty NRM board at Mt. 
Barker will be able to help you.
On a traffic note, an equine friend 
was quietly riding along Cherry Gar-
dens Road near the golf course when 
a large truck laden with Porta-loos 
and other rattly things appeared. The 
truck was travelling at some consid-
erable speed, suddenly applied his air 
brakes (frightening the horse), lost 
some control of his vehicle, so that 
rider and horse were incredibly lucky 
to escape unscathed. This is not just 
a horse issue; other road users could 
have been injured because this driver 
was obviously travelling without due 
care. There is horse signage along the 
local roads, but not everybody takes 
heed. Most horse riders take extra 
care when out riding, as they recog-
nise the risks. For the motorist, this is 
not always the case, but in an extreme 
situation, they are just as much at 
risk as the horse rider. A 500kg horse 
coming through the windscreen does 
not bear thinking about. It is really all 
about being sensible and careful when 
sharing roads and pathways. A bit of 
thought for fellow users goes a long 
way and go towards preventing or 
lessening the chances of an accident. 
On that note – safe riding (and driv-
ing) everyone!
Hamish (at well under 500kg!)

With winter now here, it may pay to 
reflect on the 17/18 fire season.  Al-
though things were quiet in our area 
last summer, we were called on to 
assist with bushfire in other regions 
– Yankalilla, Kangaroo Island, and Car-
rickalinga come to mind. Hopefully 
the fact our area had no major fires is 
due to us all following good fire safety 
practices and being prepared on those 
hot, windy summer days. To have such 
a quiet summer locally is a great news 
story, but we should never become 
complacent and assume that this will 
always be the case.   
The CFS still has an important role 
through this season, with our role 
shifting towards assistance with struc-
ture fires (houses, sheds etc.), road 
crash rescue, flooding, trees down 
and any other help we are tasked to 
carry out. Our training now reflects 
the above scenarios to ensure we are 
always prepared. Some of this training 
keeps us in the station on Monday 
nights - which is not such a bad thing 
during a Cherry Gardens winter!
Although not solely a winter issue, we 

are currently preparing some of our 
members to attend their Breathing 
Apparatus (BA) training shortly. This 
is a very physically demanding and in-
tense course. These operators will be 
able to enter burning/smoking struc-
tures and carry out rescue and fire 
suppression as required. Pictured is a 
team hard at work in a simulated ex-
ercise and getting a feel for possible 
confined rescue situations. 
While on training, we also have two 
new members who have recently 
joined the brigade and are preparing 
to carry out their basic training in the 
near future. This will keep up our abil-
ity to protect the community and it is 
great to have them on board.
The station has had its rendering and 
new paint job completed and we are 
still working to complete the finish-
ing touches on the western end of 
the building. It’s hard to believe it is 
the same station with its new colour 
scheme – combined with the improve-
ments to the front area/garden it is 
something to be proud of. We will also 
be working to improve our training 

area to the west of the building 
over the coming year or so and that 
should further help in improving our 
capability and skills.
As always, see www.cfs.sa.gov.au for 
the latest CFS info, and in times of 
emergency please ring 000. 
Cheers

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/
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The Cherry Chatter committee 
would like to welcome the newly set-
tled families who have recently moved 
into the Cherry Gardens area.
We hope you love living here as much 
as we do.

WELCOME PACKS
If you are new to the area and have not 
yet received a welcome pack, please 
contact the editor at cherrychatter@
yahoo.com with your address.

 CHURCH NEWS
Introducing Tori:
The congregation at Cherry Church 
would like you to meet the newest 
member in our midst: her name is Tori, 
and she is Ralph Steven’s guide dog.
Ralph has been waiting a long time for 
this momentous event. He and Tori 
have just completed three weeks of 
rigorous training, and have proudly 
graduated, which means Tori now has 
an official harness and not just a lead.
Tori is a five year old black Labrador, 
one of a litter of five. She has always 
been a confident working dog, often 
being used to help other dogs in their 
training. She loves the water and being 
at the beach, and enjoys lying in the 
sun.
Tori has quickly found her “special 
spot” at church, lying on the floor 
in front of Ralph. We have been “ed-
ucated” about how we are allowed 
to approach her, keeping in mind that 
she is a working dog. When the har-
ness comes off, that is our cue to talk 

to Tori and give her a pat, which she 
loves.
We give praise and thanks to God for 
the blessings and opportunities that 
Ralph and Tori will share together.

87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens
Services held on Sundays at 9.30am

Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang
Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:
Darryl Dyson, 0412 075 063

 GARDEN CLUB (contd)
bees, each with specific tasks in the hive. Rarely seen drones on the other hand 
are males and don’t work; existing simply to fertilise the eggs carried by the 
hive’s only larger than normal sized bee - the Queen. Then they die! Bees fulfil a 
vital role in fertilising plants and trees including those edible to humans. Honey 
consists of 82% nectar and 18% water and is stored in enough quantity to feed 
the hive in times of nectar shortage. Honey’s medicinal properties can be lost if 
heated to a high enough temperature. Honey and wax are used in countless fla-
vourings, cosmetics, cleaning materials and other products which are essential 
to modern life. At present honey research in underway to discover a replace-
ment for current day antibiotics, to which bacteria are fast becoming resistant. 
Honey stored in the Pyramids with mummified royalty more than 2000 years 
ago, was reportedly in as good condition as when first placed there, to provide 
nourishment to Egyptian royalty on their journey to heaven.  
Alarmingly bees are rapidly disappearing from Planet Earth due to pollution, 
insecticides, and disease and we will be in dire straits without them. Some 
countries in the world already have to pay human workers to fertilise their 
orchards of fruit bearing trees using paint brushes. 
To the pro-active, interested, and willing of us:
If we reduce our insecticide usage, or at very least, carefully follow directions 
on the pack of insecticides and other garden chemicals, we could remove the 
last straw to break the camels back, thus avoiding Bee Extinction. 
Strategies for Reducing Harm to Pollinators From Pesticides
Careful timing of pesticide applications is the most basic consideration in re-
ducing harm to bees. For example, wherever possible pesticides should not 
applied to blooming plants, or on plants where beneficial insects are active. 
Similarly, night time spraying, when bees are not foraging, is one way to reduce 
mortality. Low temperature periods also tend to be safer for spraying since 
most bees are not active. (However, keep in mind that the residual toxicity of 
many insecticides tends to last longer in cool temperatures. In addition, dewy 
nights may cause an insecticide to remain wet on the foliage and be more toxic 
to bees the following morning.)

  WELCOME

Dear Editor,
Congratulations to the organising 
committee for the excellent ANZAC 
service and breakfast on Anzac day. 
The service was well presented.
I also attended the Henry Scroop 
book launch which was held in the 
Committee room at the Cherry Gar-
dens Uniting Church.  This was very 
well attended and the weather was 
perfect for the day.
Regards Coral Gooley

 LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
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 FRIENDS OF SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK

What a turnout we had last month for 
our third annual Open Day, showcas-
ing our Almanda Project.
On a perfect autumn day, we had a 
crowd of 400 to 500 people come 
along to enjoy a day in the park, includ-
ing many family groups. The Friends 
had a display with information about 
the group’s activities and the park, 
while Scott Creek Primary School 
provided a stall with refreshments, in-
cluding tea and coffee, a sausage sizzle 
and delicious hot soup.
Warrawong2U Mobile Sanctuary had 
the many children (and many of their 
parents) captivated as they talked 
about the native animals they brought 
along, and even provided the opportu-
nity for people to hold them. Perhaps 
the star of the day though, was one 
of our locals. A Koala was perched in 
the branches above us as we set up 
our display in the morning, and gave 
everyone plenty of photo opportuni-
ties throughout the day. 
Our self-guided walk was very popular 
once again, with a guide book pointing 
out nearly 80 plants and other points 
of interest with corresponding labels 
that were located along the trail. Many 

of the visitors made the most of the 
beautiful weather and stayed for a pic-
nic lunch.
Anyone wanting information about 
the group or park, or wanting to get 
involved in any of the Friends’ activ-
ities, can contact us on info@friend-
sofscottcreekcp.org.au or visit our 
very informative website www.friend-
sofscottcreek.org.au. 
All working bees meet at 9.00am at 
the Almanda Car Park on Dorset Vale 
Road (unless there is a MLR fire ban 
or very wet weather). To attend bird 
banding, contact the coordinator Don 
Reid on 83882123.

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

 

Programme of activities
June

Sat, Sun	2, 3	 Bird banding
Tue	 5	 Working bee
Sun	 10	 Working bee
Sat, Sun	16, 17	 Bird banding
Sat	 23	 Working bee

It is very clear to me how much the 
seasons and the weather affect the ac-
tivity and the behaviour of our wildlife. 
I remember dear Clem Pope would 
always garden by the phases of the 
moon to get the best germinations 
and growth rates of his vegetables. 
It wasn’t until recently that I experi-
enced how much the phases of the 
moon also affect our wildlife. Within 
the space of two days we were con-
tacted about the welfare of 7 possums, 
two Tawny Frogmouths, a Boobook 
owl and a Barn Owl! It had apparent-
ly been a full moon and the wildlife 
were responding to it! Most of the 
birds had been hit by cars or collided 
with objects in their flurry to feed on 
insects by moonlight. The Barn Owl 
had injured the wing joint, which we 
strapped to immobilise it, and offered 
a defrosted mouse. The bird was rav-
enous from being unable to feed, ham-
pered by the injured wing. Each day 
the bird devoured as much as she was 
given and was kept confined to ena-
ble the wing to heal. After a week she 
removed the outer micropore tape, 
indicating that she was feeling better 
and a bit over being confined. She was 
then placed into a shadecloth lined 
flight cage to give her a bit of stimu-
lation and movement without injuring 
the wing. We will remove the strap-

ping shortly and hope-
fully she can go back 
to her family again. The 
round raptor facility 
is in the final planning 
stage now. Our engi-
neer has completed a 
site inspection and has 
many practical ideas 
for the construction 
phase. 
Our local resident 
wedge tail eagles reg-
ularly visit our eagles 
and provide the most 
spectacular flight dis-
plays within feet of us, 
causing us to stop in 
our tracks at wonder 
of these magnificent 
birds. The pair were recently seen 
with a newly fledged progeny, teaching 
it to soar. What a place we all live in! 
The Boobooks have been calling and 
the tree creepers, wrens and finches 
have all exploded into activity since 
the recent rains. Such a joy to see isn’t 
it?
Cheers, Bev.

Mobile: 0422 938 439 www.minton-
farm.org 
Facebook – https://www.facebook.
com/mintonfarmanimalrescuecentre 
Please buy a lottery ticket for $2 - 
www.peopleschoicecu.com.au/min-
ton-farm-animal-rescue-centre/
We’re fundraising with Entertainment 
Books! – http://www.entbook.com.
au/9a29076 

 MINTON FARM
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 CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK RECREATION GROUNDS
Welcome to our regular Recreation Ground update.
The time has come again to clean your chimneys and stoke the fire. 
Our winter sports are well underway. It’s been a great start for all our respec-
tive clubs.  
While you are sitting there by the fire, I wanted to reach out and ask for some 
help. 
Do you know anyone that is an expert with Microsoft PowerPoint and prepar-
ing professional presentations? Someone that likes networking, is passionate 
and wants to help us to continue development of the Recreation Ground. Vol-
unteer work is rewarding and can very be beneficial for your career develop-
ment too.
With the upcoming Federal Election, it has been suggested to the Committee 
that we prepare a plan or “pitch deck” to take to Local Government, State 
Government and finally Federal Government, asking for a grant to upgrade 
the Recreation Ground Facilities. This may include the Female friendly change-
rooms as previously mentioned but will not be limited to just that.
You will have exposure to Local, State and Federal Politicians and representa-
tives as we present the “pitch deck” to each group.
If you are interested, I would like to hear from you. My number is 0417 848 

696 or feel free to come along to a 
Committee meeting, held the third 
Wednesday of each month at 7.30 pm 
in the clubrooms. Alternatively, if you 
have any ideas for the development 
of the Rec Ground, please also let us 
know.
On disappointing note, we have had 
some graffiti sprayed around the site 
and on a roller door. 
As you walk the dogs or drive past the 
Recreation Ground, please keep your 
eyes open, and if you see any suspi-
cious behaviour, take note of regis-
tration, call one of the committee or 
even the Police if you witness some-
thing. 
Thanks again
Bernie Sharrad

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

Football Club News
The 2018 season is now well and truly 
underway with our men’s teams just 
having finished Round 7 and our wom-
en, Round 5. The season started with 
quite warm weather and a tough play-
ing surface, and we found ourselves 
running out of drinks for supporters. 
With the rain that we have had in re-
cent weeks the playing surface is much 
better for the players, and supporters 
have had to rug up and enjoy the BBQ 
and canteen food as well as the bar.
The footy has been really good, and at 
this time our A’s are 4th on the ladder, 
having a lower percentage than the 2 
teams immediately above us, and the 
B’s are currently second on the ladder, 
with the same number of wins as the 
top team, but a lower percentage. 

With our junior teams, this year we 
have an U10 “Moddies” team, U12’s, 
U14’s and U18’s. Unfortunately this 
year we could not field an U16’s team 
as there just were not enough boys 
around to get a team playing. We are 
also running the Auskick program for 
the Coromandel and Hawthorndene 

Primary Schools.
Unfortunately the U12’s have not won 
a game yet so are bottom of the lad-
der but, as they are a young team and 
just finding their feet, we are very hap-
py with how they are going. The U14’s 
have had a few really good wins but 
have also had a couple of bad losses 
so they are sitting in 4th position on 
the ladder. The U18’s lost their first 3 
games, but have turned their season 
around and have won the last 3 (they 
have had a bye) and are 4th on their 
ladder.
We have 2 female teams this year and 
the U16 girls are playing in the Hills 
League which only has 4 teams as it is 
a start-up comp. Our girls are yet to 
get a win on the board, but are really 
enjoying their footy and are as “keen 
as mustard”. The Senior Women as 
playing in the SAWFL again this year, 
but most of the teams are also Hills 
Teams and our girls are having a great 
season so far and are unbeaten which 
is a good confidence booster for them, 
after a few significant losses last year.
There are home games every second 
week at the Recreation Ground and 
we would love to see locals come 
along and support the club, enjoy 
some good footy, and soak up the 
family friendly atmosphere that we 
encourage with all our supporters and 
players. 
On a home game we have the canteen 
open, a BBQ cooking good food, and 

the bar serving any drinks you may 
like. It is a great day so come along 
and check it out.
The seniors play in the afternoons 
with the B’s starting at 12.50pm and 
the A’s at 2.30pm. After all home 
games, we put on meals in the clu-
brooms and the player presentations 
start at 6pm. All in all an enjoyable way 
to spend the day.
The oval is in use most days or nights 
now with training on every night, the 
big night being Thursday when we also 
serve meals for the players, families 
and supporters, and locals are always 
welcome. There is soup, fish and chips, 
and schnitzels, chicken nuggets for 
the kids, and lasagne or some other 
specials. On Friday nights the little 
kids play (the Moddies and U12’s), the 
boys and men play on Saturdays and 
the girls and women on Sundays.
The football club has a new website 
and you can check it out here www.
ibcgfc.com.au
Our Facebook page can be found here 
https://www.facebook.com/Ironbank-
FC/  If you get a chance please check 
out this page and then “like” us and 
follow what’s going on!
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	 COUNCIL NEWS

Henry Scroop, Cherry Gardens Pioneer

The Scroops of South Australia and certain parts beyond, all descend from one 
Henry Scroop, a new name only 2 generations old. Henry was born at Pear Tree 
Court, Shoreditch, in the poorer East End of London, on March 27th 1818 and 
during his teenage years earned a precarious living as a chimney sweep with his 
father or “dodging” in the street markets. 
Several appearances before the Old Bailey Courts ultimately led to a conviction 
for stealing a handkerchief for which he was transported on the ship ‘Royal 
Sovereign’ to a boy’s prison in Tasmania where he spent 7 years.  
Two years after release he arrived at Port Adelaide on February 23rd 1846 at 
the age of 28, and spent the remaining 50 years of his life as a farmer at Cherry 
Gardens, nestling in the picturesque Adelaide Hills. 
He married twice and was a father to 12 children and stepfather to 8. 
He eventually bought a farm of 151 acres bordering Cherry Gardens Main 
Road, adjacent to Weymouth Road and extending north-east down into Broad-
bent Gully where he built his home, “Woodlands” where ruins still exist. De-
spite being unable to read or write he was twice, in 1861 and 1862, elected as 
District Constable for Clarendon and led an exemplary life. He died on March 
22nd 1898 aged 80 and is buried in the Cherry Gardens Cemetery where his 
grave has recently been restored.
My book, “Henry Scroop, His Life and Times” (ISBN: 978-0-646-98487-2) pre-
sents ~100 pages of Henry’s life story illustrated with ~100 photographs, imag-

es and tables combined with a further 
~65 pages of Scroop genealogy illus-
trated with ~ 68 photographs.
The book was launched on Sunday af-
ternoon May 6th 2018 as part of the 
2018 History Festival with the delight-
ful and appropriate venue being the 
Meeting Hall of the Cherry Gardens 
Uniting Church at 87 Hick’s Hill Road. 
Approximately 80 relatives and in-
terested historians attended where 
I presented a brief PowerPoint pres-
entation followed by coffee and 
refreshments, leading to many re-
warding interchanges. They were en-
tertained by Sam (Scroop) Sirenko on 
the bagpipes and Mayor Rosenberg 
received a gift presentation, made by 
Bella (Scroop) Stephenson, of a copy 
of the book.  Some 70 copies of the 
book were sold. Anyone interested in 
a copy of the book can contact me by 
email ortholux@optusnet.com.au 
Garry Scroop M.D.; PhD.
Author
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We are very pleased to welcome Dr 
Jane Sheehan into our practice. Dr 
Jane graduated from Massey Universi-

ty, New Zealand in 2008.  After grad-
uating Jane initially worked in mixed 
practice in one of the coldest areas 
of New Zealand. In 2010 she moved 
across the ditch to the West Island 
and has been working as a small an-
imal Vet in Adelaide. 
Having been raised on a dairy farm 
she has had cows, sheep, goats, deer, 
chickens, cats, dogs and ferrets as pets.  
She first worked as a high school sci-
ence teacher and then completed a 
Masters degree in Biochemistry, be-
fore returning to University to do her 
Veterinary degree. A decision she has 
never regretted. 
Jane lives locally with her husband 
Marcus. Currently she has four cats 
ranging from 8 to 19 years of age, and 
a cheeky cross breed dog. She is very 
passionate about animal health and 
looks forward to meeting you.
Talking about our vets. We were asked 
a little while ago if Dr Greg used to 
ride horses. The answer is a YES & re-
cently when we were cleaning out a 

cupboard we found proof. This is Dr 
Greg riding many years ago before 
selling his horse Wizard to pay for the 
flooring when he opened up the prac-
tice over 31 years ago!

We are current-
ly experiencing a 
flea invasion. Many 
clients are spend-
ing a fortune on 
supermarket flea 
products & they clearly are not work-
ing! Please speak to our well trained 
team who can provide you with the 
best advice as to which are the best 
products for you, your pet & your sit-
uation! This will ultimately save you 
from wasting money!
We realise that it can be difficult to 
find the money to pay for unexpected 
vet bills. Previously we have had VetPay 
but now we also have a new company 
called ZipMoney. It is really easy to ap-
ply online & the best part is there is a 
totally interest free option for clients! 
Go to zipmoney.com.au to apply.
Good news for horse owners.  Seda-
tion for horses has been very expen-
sive previously - mainly due to the fact 
that we only use the very best of the 
drugs available. There have been some 
new but equivalent drugs released 
onto the market meaning the cost of 
sedation is now lower - finally a win 
for horse owners!
Calving season has started! If you have 
a cow calving and there has been no 
progress for 2-4 hours then vet inter-
vention may be required. Please make 
sure you have the cow in cattle yards 
before the vet arrives! 
May is National Arthritis Month! – 
Did you know that approximately 90% 
dogs will be affected by arthritis? Just 
like humans, dogs, cats and horses may 
be affected by this disorder.  A number 
of times we hear that a dog is lame or 
limping because he is getting old and 
that is just part of aging. Well if any an-
imal is lame or limping that is a sign 
of pain! 

Signs that may indicate your animal/
pet is suffering from arthritis. 

1.	 Reluctance to walk, climb stairs, 
jump or play 

2.	 Limping/lameness/stiffness
3.	 Lagging behind on walks 
4.	 Difficulty rising from a rest po-

sition 
5.	 Yelping in pain when touched 
6.	 A personality change 
7.	 Licking of the affected joints 

These signs become more obvious 
as arthritis progresses, and the pain 
becomes much worse. As a result of 
the changes that have occurred in the 
affected joint/s, arthritis is not a con-
dition that can be cured. But the pain 
and discomfort can be very effectively 
controlled and managed. Early detec-
tion and preventative management is 
very beneficial! These days there are 
a huge number of options, treatments 
including therapies such as Cold La-
ser Therapy and products available to 
keep animals out of pain! Please come 
and see us for further information or 
check out our website.

 MEADOWS VET NEWS
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ONKAPARINGA NEWS
2018 MAYOR’S GARDEN COMPETITION

Nominations for the 2018 Mayor’s Garden 
Competition are now open.

The Mayor’s Garden Competition recognises 
local gardeners and encourages community 
interest in local gardens, which enhances the 
presentation and liveability of our city. For 
more information and for nomination forms, 
visit www.onkaparingacity.com or contact  
Civic Governance on 8384 0666 or  
mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

Nominations close on Friday 6 July

CITY OF ONKAPARINGA TIME 
CAPSULE

You’re invited to be part of our history

Last year marked the 20th anniversary  
of the amalgamation of the City of 
Onkaparinga. To celebrate our 20th  
year, we are capturing a snapshot of our 
city to place in a time capsule.

The time capsule will contain the thoughts, 
dreams and opinions of City of Onkaparinga 
residents and will be laid in the ground on 
Wednesday 27 June 2018. The time capsule 
will not be unearthed until 2047, marking  
our 50th anniversary.

To add your contribution, complete a time 
capsule form, available at our customer 
service offices or online.

All items must be received by 8 June

For more information and time capsule 
forms, visit www.onkaparingacity.com or 
contact Civic Governance on 8384 0666 
or mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

WASTE COLLECTION CALENDARS 

2018–19

Keep an eye out for your new waste  

and recycling collection calendar which  

is due to arrive in your letterbox this June.  

Calendars will be delivered with advertising 

material, so please ensure you check your 

letterbox carefully.

Alternatively, we have other options for 

checking your collection dates: 

•  print your local waste collection dates by

visiting www.onkaparingacity.com/waste

which will allow you to search for your

street

•  download the free My Local Services app
from your app store to check collection
schedules and receive notifications of
when to put your bins out

•  collect a calendar from any of our customer
service offices or libraries (available from
mid-June 2018)

WILLUNGA GOLF COURSE

St. Peters Terrace, Willunga

Why not start the day with some 
morning tee?

Set amongst the picturesque vines and hills, 
Willunga Golf Course is the perfect place  
to tee off and enjoy a round of golf. Once  
you’ve finished your round, our café and  
bar is the perfect place to recharge and relax 
with superb views overlooking the course.

For more information and for bookings call 
us on 8556 2200.

ENROL TO VOTE

2018 COUNCIL ELECTIONS

Council elections will be held in November  

this year. The following is a list of key dates 

for the elections:

• council voters roll closes - Friday 10 August

• nominations open - Tuesday 4 September

•  nominations close - 12 noon Tuesday

18 September

•  distribution of voting material -

22–26 October

• close of voting - 5pm Friday 9 November

If you are already on the state electoral roll  

to vote within our council boundary, you  

will automatically receive your voting papers  

in the mail.

Council voters roll

If you are a landlord, business lessee or 

resident non-Australian citizen, you will no 

longer be automatically included on our 

council voters roll. To enrol on the council 

voters roll, visit www.onkaparingacity.com/

councilelections or contact our Customer 

Relations team on 8384 0666.

As the election draws closer, further 

information will be available about how 

to nominate as mayor or councillor and  

how to vote.

Authorised by Mark Dowd, CEO,  

City of Onkaparinga, Ramsay Place, 

Noarlunga Centre 5168

In April, the City of Onkaparinga 
successfully achieved accreditation 
with the Australian Service Excellence 
Standards (ASES).

ASES is a program specifically 
designed to develop the capacity 
of community organisations by 

improving business systems, management 
practices and service delivery. The 
accreditation also enables organisations to 
apply for grants through the Department  
of Community and Social Inclusion.

The accreditation process began in April 
last year and included self-assessments  
and an external audit.

City of Onkaparinga Director Community 
Relations, Philomena Taylor, said the audit 
involved completing an extensive workbook 
detailing how the various areas within 
council align with the standards.

“The audit covered many areas of 
our organisation including planning, 
governance, finance and contract 
management, people, partnerships, 

communication, service outcomes and 
consumer outcomes,” said Philomena.

“The audit included research, reviewing 
documentation, site visits to community 
centres, positive ageing centres and youth 
centres. It also included interviews with  
staff, volunteers and community members 
who have attended our programs offsite.”

Philomena said accreditation benefits 
communities, staff and funding bodies 
through greater public confidence, 
improved efficiencies and work processes 
and access to more funding opportunities.

Onkaparinga accredited
COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE  |  Telephone (08) 8384 0666  |  www.onkaparingacity.com
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Recognising the outstanding gardens in our city

AWARD CATEGORIES
Open/residential

Courtyard
Rural

Edible garden (school, community, individual)

NOMINATIONS CLOSE
Friday 6 July 2018

MORE INFORMATION
8384 0666 | www.onkaparingacity.com

2018 MAYOR’S  
GARDEN  
COMPETITION

Did you know your organisation may be eligible for up to $2000 to  train your volunteers?  
Apply for a community training and development  grant at onkaparingacity.com/communitytraining

NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK
Give a li�le . Change a l�. 

IT TAKES JUST ONE VOLUNTEER TO START A RIPPLE EFFECT.

Over 26,000 volunteers from 1,100 organisations provide essential services in our city. Volunteers really  
do make a difference in helping to build strong vibrant communities in the City of Onkaparinga. 

YOU

The City of Onkaparinga presents the annual 
Community Civic Awards to recognise the 
outstanding achievements and contributions  
made by members within our communities.   

Nomination forms (including eligibility criteria) 
are available at our libraries, council offices 
and online at www.onkaparingacity.com

MORE INFORMATION
For any further information please contact  
8384 0666 or email: mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

NOMINATIONS CLOSE FRIDAY 22 JUNE

NOMINATIONS ARE NOW OPEN



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Sarah Tomlinson BVSc & Dr Rachel Penn BSc DVM 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au


 

  

 

 

 
HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 
www.wishartjewellers.com.au 

 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage, Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270-1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 

 

 

FRITH  

AUTOMOTIVE 
 

              For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads 

    CHERRY GARDENS SA 
51575157 

 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 

 



 

 

         

                                                      
 

  

 Local Moves 

 Country Moves 

 Weekly Service to 
Melbourne, Sydney, 
Newcastle & Brisbane 

 Office Moves 

 Storage with our 
Unique Module System 

 Piano & Antique 
Relocations 

 Pre Packing Service 

 Packing Supplies 

 Hourly Rate or Fixed 
Quotes 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
www.delcoremovals.com.au  

 

9 Hull Court 
Lonsdale SA 5160 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.delcoremovals.com.au/
mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

CHERRY CHATTER HANDY FRIDGE LIST  

 

 January 2018 

 
 

Arborist – Embark – Call Tom on 0413 801 785 E: tom@embarkarb.com W: www.embarkarb.com   

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Auto Service & Repairs – Hissey Auto’s – Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Café – Sheoak Café – 8278-2946 sheoakcafe@esc.net.au or www.sheoakcafe.com.au  

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Eco Shop – Waste Not Want Not – Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood.  Phone 8278-8690 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Fodder, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173  

Fodder Supplies – direct 2 door – 1300 361 961 www.direct2door.com.au  

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening – Ben’s Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au  

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Glass & Glazing – Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com.au  

Glass – Summit Glass – 0418 842 879 E: gavin@summitglass.com.au   W: www.summitglass.com.au  

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au    

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Pet Care & Pet Sitting Service – Yvette at Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumber – Centurion Plumbing & Gas Services – 0412 802 073 A/H 8278 5151 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Real Estate -  Timms Real Estate – Valerie Timms – M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au  

Residential & Rural Services – Brett 0438 314 122 or Rob 0428 618 832 

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Tree Removal – Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426 

Tree Service – Blackwood Tree Service – (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724 www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Website & Blog Creation – Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com  - 0414 331 159 www.studiomanusha.com  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:tom@embarkarb.com
http://www.embarkarb.com/
mailto:sheoakcafe@esc.net.au
http://www.sheoakcafe.com.au/
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
http://www.direct2door.com.au/
http://www.premiumgardens.com.au/
mailto:sales@auglass.com.au
http://www.auglass.com.au/
mailto:gavin@summitglass.com.au
http://www.summitglass.com.au/
mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
file:///C:/Users/Vicki/Documents/AA%20CHERRY%20CHATTER%20FOLDER/Advertising/www.kruselegal.com.au
mailto:lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
mailto:davidoryan@msn.com
http://www.phdphotography.com.au/
mailto:David@bcps.net.au
http://www.timmsrealestate.com.au/
http://www.treesforlife.org.au/
http://www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au/
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com
http://www.studiomanusha.com/
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